
IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 18, 2015 

 
Present:  Chairman Charles C. Woodard, Selectman Lawrence W. O'Brien, Selectman Robert C. Haarde, 
Selectman Leonard A. Simon, Vice-Chairman Patricia A. Brown and Town Manager Maureen G. Valente  
 
The statutory requirements as to notice having been complied with, the meeting was convened at 3:00 
p.m. in the Thompson Conference Room at the Flynn Building. 
 
Selectman O’Brien moved that the Board vote to approve the final matters related to the resignation of the 
Town Manager. Selectman Simon seconded. 
 
The Board voted in favor unanimously of the motion. 
 
Vote to Ratify Action by Town Treasurer to Award winning bid for a $19 million bond issue sold on 
February 9, 2015 
 
The Town Manager reviewed the 2015 Bond Issue, focusing on the large premium that was received and 
how that is used in calculation of the True Interest Cost (TIC) and the All-in Interest Cost (AIC). She 
noted that in years past, the Town would receive small amount of premium, and that was generally used 
to pay the issuance costs. Now Towns are seeing large premiums in an effort to get higher coupon rates 
for their clients. Because of these high premiums we have to be careful with federal arbitrage laws and 
state laws as to how money is applied to projects in a way that do not conflict with each other and the 
Town follows all requirements. The result is that Bond Counsel is now advising that large premiums are 
to be applied to the project available funds, and reduce the amount that is borrowed by that same amount.  
She noted that to effectuate this change Town Meeting would have to conduct two votes:  first to reduce 
the bond authorization, and second to vote to use the premium as available funds. She further suggested 
that best way to do this might be to have a Special Town Meeting within the upcoming Annual Town 
Meeting.   
  
Selectmen Brown noted this is very confusing and that it's important to educate the public before town 
meeting. 
 
Town Manager Valente concluded by stating that while this is a more complicated bond issuance than in 
prior years, the overall impact is a “wash” to taxpayers. The coupon rate on the annual debt payment is 
higher than without the premium but the amount borrowed is lower.   
 
Board members had questions, including "What happens if Town Meeting doesn't approve it?" The Town 
Manager replied that the premium funds can only be used for this purpose since this was an exempt 
issuance, and the Town still has the legal obligation to pay the bonds, so she believes Town Meeting will 
concur to vote the two votes necessary to have all the funds for the Police Station, Nixon School project 
and Johnson Property purchase by the end of the fiscal year. She further noted that Finance Director 
Terkelsen may ask the Board to approve an internal borrowing for the Johnson property until Town 
Meeting, so there are sufficient funds to close on the property at the end of February. She concluded by 
noting that we are obligated to do this by our prior Town Meeting vote...this is a different means of 
getting there. 
 
Regarding the Refunding Bonds in Series B, the Town Manager noted that although the refunding saved 
$707,000 over the life of the bonds being refunded, 64% of the savings will go to MSBA because they 
provide us with grants for 64% of the outstanding debt service. That means the savings for the Town will 
be around $250,000 over the remaining 6 years of the debt. 
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Selectman O'Brien moved in the words of the vote prepared by bond counsel to ratify the action by the 
Town Treasurer to award the winning bid.  The motion was seconded by Selectman Simon. It was a 
unanimous vote in favor of the motion. The words of that motion are attached to these minutes.   
Town Manager Valente read a list of all documents which need to be signed from the Locke and Lord 
(bond counsel) correspondence, which the Board members signed.  That list is attached to these minutes.   
 
Town Manager Valente noted that our Finance Director, Andrea Terkelsen, put an enormous amount of 
time into this bond issuance.  There were two issues due to the difference length of time of the 
authorizations, one issuance was a refunding, some funding came from the Community Preservation Act, 
and while some were voted to be exempt from Proposition 2 ½, some were not, adding to the complexity 
of this bond deal. The Board noted they would be conveying to Ms. Terkelsen their appreciation of her 
efforts at their next meeting.   
 
With all business concluded, at 4:00 pm a motion was made by Selectman O'Brien to adjourn. 
The motion was seconded by Selectman Simon. 
 
All voted in favor of the motion unanimously. 
 

    

 
Attest:________________________________ 

        Maureen G. Valente 

Town Manager-Clerk 

 














